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 Broken hearts 
 

Our hearts are broken when we think of a mum 

walking from the bus to her house after work 

mercilessly killed in Cheyenne St. She had done 

nothing to deserve this. Along with our prayers 

and aroha for her family, we also need, although 

it's hard, to spare a thought for a man so 

deranged that he should do such a thing.  

This Sunday is our Nurse Maude Sunday. Nurse Maude is 

important to us because she is buried in our cemetery and our 

chapel is dedicated to her: “the Nurse Maude Chapel of 

Compassion.”   Nurse Maude and Jesus remind us to be 

compassionate. Compassion, literally means to feel with: Com - 

passion. To feel another's pain with them is to want to stand 

alongside them. It makes us angry that something so dreadful has 

happened in our community. Compassion makes us want to make 

a difference in our world. To change things for the better. To feel 

another's pain as if it was our own, is a God-given gift.   

                  ~ Nick    
      

                    

Contact Us… 

Nick Mountfort, Vicar                          027 271 4909         
                                   vicar.stpeter@world-net.co.nz 
Margaret Neate, Curate                       021 173 3006 
Peg Riley, Associate Priest      021 311 304 
Shyuan Wong, Parish Administrator          348 5653 
Ethan Wilson-Bruce, Verger              021 082 99760  

Email: stpeter@world-net.co.nz 
PO Box 6088, Upper Riccarton, Christchurch  
 

Corin Murfitt, Vicar’s Warden                  348 8625 
Jo Winfield, Parishioners’ Warden  027 256 7205 

 

www.stpeterschurch.nz 
    www.facebook.com/stpeterschurchcorner 

Join us on Live Stream for our Sunday Service 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCaV6CL18TXIVfhsobuKDFRw 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCaV6CL18TXIVfhsobuKDFRw


  

Parish Concert   
We are having a parish concert on 
3rd July in St Peter’s Church. 
This will be a koha event for 
parishioners in the church at 2pm 
this Sunday.   
It will be  great to be celebrating 
our Patronal Festival again after a 
break of several years.    ~Jo 
 
Growing Faith  
The Growing Faith group has started 
again. Because of winter darkness we  
meet at 4:15pm on Sunday. Open to 
all, the group is aimed at those who 
are relatively new to our Anglican 
faith and those who feel they are a 
little stuck in their faith.  Please bring 
a bible with you.  NOTE: There will be 
no meeting Sunday 10th July.  
Please email questions to:  
curate.stpeter@worldnet.co.nz  
      ~ Margaret 

 
 
 
  
 

MAHJONG: Wednesdays 1:30pm 
in the York Room 
There is a group which is starting a 
Mahjong 'club.'  If this is something 
you would like to know more about 
please contact Sue Robb: Ph 021 657 
962 or email 
sue.robb.nz@gmail.com, or Contact 
Margaret Morton, 03 342 8101. 
          
GATEWAY is Here! 
The Gateway Winter 2022 is ready 
for distribution this Sunday!! 
 
Please note:  
Tuesday Exercise Classes is in 
recess until August  
 
 

 

 

Upcoming Special Service dates: 
Nurse Maude Service - 3

rd 
July  

Racing Service - 7
th

 August  

Spring Service - 4
th

 September 

Pet’s Service St Luke’s - 4
th 

September 

Petersgate Service - 25
th

 September 

 
COFFEE and CHAT 
In order for Coffee and Chat to be 
able to continue there is an URGENT 
need for volunteers to go on 
the roster for set-up duties and 
serving tea and coffee. 
The meetings, over the next few 
weeks, will be held in the Atrium. 
If you can help please ring Barbara 
Clarke: 348-0060  or 021 022 00548 
email: babs.86@xtra.co.nz  

 
Social Justice & the Environment. 
Are you interested in issues of social 
justice and/or care of creation? Is this 
as part of your Christian 
commitment? We are forming a 
group of interested people to meet 
either after church and/or by Zoom. 
Topics for discussion will depend on 
who is interested. These could 
include responding to climate change 
and species loss; living more 
sustainably; reducing your carbon 
footprint; inequality and wealth 
disparity in Aotearoa NZ, etc. Some 
formats could include: a book club to 
focus on a particular issue for a few 
weeks; a workshop bringing together 
a range of speakers; becoming an 
eco-church; learning how to be an 
advocate on a topical issue. If this 
interests you, please have a chat to 
Rev’d Peg Riley, or email: 
asstpriest.stpeter@world-net.co.nz 

       ~Peg 



 

 
 

 
 

Sunday 3 July 
Nurse Maude Service — 8am, 9:30am 
Growing Faith — 4:15pm, Atrium 
 

Monday 4 July  

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
 

Tuesday 5 July 
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 

Staff Meeting — 9:20am, Atrium 

Parkstone Care Home — 10:30am 

Oaks Lifestyle Care Home— 11am 

Exercise class — no class until August 
 

Wednesday 6 July 

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel  

Wed Service — 10am, Church 

Ilam Retirement and Care —  1:30pm 

Mahjong Club —  1:30pm, York Room 
 

Thursday  7 July 

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 

Coffee & Chat — 10am, Atrium  

Choir — 7:30pm, Church 
 

Friday 8 July  

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
Garage Sale Team  — 9am, by the hall 
A-Team — 9am, by the hall 
Family Orchestra — 6pm, Bowden Hall 

    This Week’s Diary 

 

There are lots of Matariki 
themed activities happening at 
preschool this week. The chil-
dren are getting excited about 
our Matariki family event this 
Friday night which include a 
disco. They are helping teach-
ers to decorate the Kowhai 
Room at preschool in prepara-
tion for the party. 
As we head towards the end of 
the term next week I want to 
say thank you for your ongoing 
prayers for preschool. Please 
be encouraged that they do 
make a difference. I believe 
that, as God’s preschool, prayer 
should be (and is) a foundation. 
One example of answered 
prayer is 10 new children add-
ed to our roll during the term. 
Thank you.” 
      ~ Liz Orr 

stpeterspreschool@mcctrust.nz 

Surplus Church Pews for Sale    
There are a small number of church 
pews for sale. These are surplus to our 
requirements. They are the same as 
the pews you will see in the church. 
They are made of Kauri, and must be 
at least 100 years old.   
One price - $400.00 per pew. 
Orders taken on 027 433 1220 
Many thanks.                    ~ Dennys 
 
Please Note: Users of Bowden Hall 
To assist in the first aid of all people, 
a key for the Parish Hall has been 
hung inside the First Aid door, to ac-
cess the DEFIBRILLATOR in emergen-
cies. 
May it never be needed!!  
       ~ Peg 



  
 St Peter’s Church 

  8am—Holy Communion 
9:30am—Holy Communion  

  
 St Luke’s Church 

9:30am—Holy Communion  
 

 

Readings:   Isaiah 66.10-14 
                   Psalm 66.1-9 
                   Galatians 6.(1-6), 7-16 
                   Luke 10.1-11, 16-20 
 

Sentence  
Bear one another’s burdens, and in this 
way you will fulfil the law of Christ.  
      (Galatians 6.2)  
 
Collect  
Let pray to follow Nurse Maude’s example: 
 
Caring God, 
in every time and place you call people 
to care with compassion  
for the vulnerable: 
call us today 
that, like your servant Nurse Maude, 
we may discover Christ in the least; 
in his name we pray. Amen 
 
Versicle and Response for Intercessions 
 

Loving God, 
fill us with compassion. 
 
 

Next week’s readings    
  Deuteronomy 30.9-14 
             Psalm 25.1-10 
             Colossians 1.1-14 
             Luke 10.25-37 

 For our mission partners… 
 

 Petersgate: 
“We give thanks to God for the 
churches that support Petersgate, for 
the Friends of Petersgate and other 
donors, and for the senior clinicians 
who are on the Advisory Committee.” 
 

 Preschool:  
·    For God’s healing hand and rest for 
those who are sick 
·    That the children will learn about the 
life and work of Nurse Maude during our 
focus next week  
·    For joy and energy for staff as we 
head to the end of the term  
 

 Youth in our Parish:  
 “Lord Jesus, we pray you will give us 

your guidance for the Intermediate 
Ministry, to reach the young people. 

 We pray our Sunday School may be a 
place of great discovery, adventure 
and  creativity. May it be a place 
where we love to learn and where we 
learn to love in Jesus' name.” 

 

 For those in need of prayer,         
especially Barbara F, Jim C, Audrey P,   
Beverley P, Elizabeth C, Alison R, Irene Ch, 
Helen E, Dorothy, Ken B, Anne S,      
Carole B, Ethan, Neville, Daniel,  Marie T, 
Storm B, John S,  Helen, Marcia H, Liz I, 
Sheldine, Fiona G, Maureen D, Irvine K, 
Margaret B, Winifred and Roger, Shyuan 
and any others on our hearts and minds 
 

GLENMARK-WAIKARI  

 Priest-in-Charge: The Rev’d Elspeth 
 Wingham (John)  

Theology House  

 Director: Mr Gareth Bezett (Tracey)  

 Administrator: Ms Heather Fraser  

 Library Assistant: Ms Sarah Dunning 
 (Shane Hollis)  

Prayer Focus Worship Details 


